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NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

May 21, 2013 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Bruce Humphrey, Lori Hillstrand and

David Osborne.

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE: 

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the agenda as printed.

Second: Bob Woodill 



In Favor:  All
COMMISSION BUSINESS  
SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS
Commission Priority Projects, Land Management

Volunteer introductions and reviews

Dan McBride, volunteer working with the senior volunteers, was present to meet the Commission members. He will coordinate with Nancy Hemingway as to what is needed. 


Dirubbo – David Osborne and Nancy Hemingway attended a preliminary hearing with a judge advocate.  What was arrived at was to let Dirubbo keep the material that was in contention, in place but to fence it off so that he couldn’t use it. It would have a conservation restriction placed. There was also, for vote, an agreement of a 20% reduction in planting. Dirubbo agreed to pay for professional services ($4,000). Nancy Hemingway said that now we have a 50’ buffer for the wetland. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the terms negotiated by the Chairman.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All


Donations to Fogg Forest Field

Chief Andy Reardon has donated a 12’ picnic table for use in Fogg Forest Field. The ADA asked if they could present a plan to build a rail trail and they’d like to donate a handicapped accessible picnic table.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to accept the donation of two picnic tables.

Second: Marynel Halatsis 


In Favor:  All

FYI: Knotweed was treated at the Highway yard today, should be ready for site inspection next week. 

Request special funding for trail-storm damage repair

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that 4 small grants are available for the trail work. She will prepare and present to Commission.

Simon Hill 40B –Zoning Application 

Nancy Hemingway said that Lois Barbour had come in to say the land has been under Chapter 61A.

Mount Blue – Forest Cutting

Nancy Hemingway said that there was an EO and it went to Foresting and the state has not yet approved it.

SUB-COMMITTEE UPDATES

Open Space & Recreation – Marynel Halatsis said that there are 123 action items to pick from. Perhaps match the items to people that are able to handle them. She is looking for 3-4 people to volunteer. Marynel Halatsis will provide Ellen Allen with a listing of items to be published.

Pathways – Bob Woodill is setting up Eagle Scout projects. He would like them to come in and do their projects with the Conservation Commission. John Lunn will help get some scouts matched to the proper projects. Nancy Hemingway will mail Mr. Lunn a list of projects.  

Trail/Signage – Bob Woodill said they are compiling everything but cannot spend anything until 7/1/13. Patricia Hainer has volunteered for much of the historical work. He will get her involved in Cuffey Hill.

Farming/Licensing

Donovan Farm (Whittaker side) license signature – Nancy Hemingway said that everyone reviewed this and signing is required.

Motion:  Bob Woodill moved to accept the Whittaker license for Donovan field as written.

Second: Marynel Halatsis

In Favor:  All

Barstow Fields – Scott Dolmat-Connell is interested in maintaining the fields at Barstow. They would like to farm it. 

Norwell Farms yearly plan was submitted on March 1, 2013. A farm stand will be set up in front of the east barn for the first year. This is historic land. All permits were obtained and the farm bears all the necessary liability. 

Motion: Lori Hillstrand moved to accept the Norwell Farms 2013 farm plan as written.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor: All

Electric line installation request for Jacobs Field

New plans were distributed. Lori Hillstrand marked the proposed route of the required electrical line. John Lund said that the alternative to put a pole line wouldn’t be permittable by National Grid. A generator will not handle the load. Historic Commission said that anything done needs to be easily removable. This line will be 24” to 30” in the ground. David Osborne suggested working the area along the stonewall, which is being cleared, into their plan. Nicky Bartley said that she notified Historic New England on work being done.

Motion: Lori Hillstrand moved to accept the plan as drafted by the engineer for the electrical panel. 

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All

CPC / no information presented. 

MISCELLANEOUS 
1.       Bills: Nancy Hemingway $444.81, Chessia Consulting for George Road$450, Supplies: $128.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the bills as read.

Second: Lori Hillstrand 



In Favor:  All

2.
Minutes 4/18/13 – tabled to next meeting.
8:00 PM - PUBLIC HEARINGS LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES 

***Legal Documents/Votes

***Minor Amendments, Reviews, COC’s

***Requests for Determination

***Notices of Intent

***Enforcements/ Violations

935 Main St: SE52-1066 and SE52-819 

Request for information on extension/amendment and/or withdrawal

Discussion: Informational: Nancy Hemingway said older plan approved in 2006 is still valid. 

They’d like to amend the plan to move the house back consistent with the current permit. 

This will eliminate the new plan. They have two legally valid permits and would like the Commission to entertain the older plan. 

Nancy Hemingway asked that they bring back the plan and the changes with a site plan proposing what they intend to do. Kimberly Andrew and Melanie Anderson will present these plans to the agent. 


35 Barstow Ave. / SE52-970 / Pool, Patio & Cabana                                 Request for COC           

Applicant: Arthur G. & Maryanne Giftakis / Representative: Scott Henderson, McKenzie Eng. 

Nancy Hemingway said that they requested a COC, submitted as-built photographs and it was built according to what was approved. 

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to approve the project.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All

30 Parker  Street / SE52-1015 / Septic Install                                            Request for COC

Applicant: Robert J. & Joan L. Shea / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Consulting

Nancy Hemingway recommends tabling this hearing until the end of the season since the grass is not yet grown in.

Motion: Marynel Halatsis recommends having the Agent provide an interim letter for the COC and we revisit it in the fall.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All
497 Mount Blue St. / SE52-996 / Septic & Grading                                  Request for COC

Applicant: Kristen Sauter / Representative: Jeff Hassett, Morse Engineering

Nancy Hemingway said they built a septic system across the access they had and now want to cross the large wetland to the right. She recommends tabling the hearing since the burden of proof hasn’t been met and the grass has not grown in. 



Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to not accept the COC and notify them by letter and wait for the grass growth to be what is required. 

Second: Marynel Halatsis 

In Favor:  All



497 Mount Blue St. / SE52-1008 / Addition                                               Request for COC

Applicant: Kristen Sauter / Representative: Jeff Hassett, Morse Engineering

Nancy Hemingway said that this is exactly the same situation. 


Motion: Bob Woodill moved that we table the COC and have the Agent send a letter.

Second: Lori Hillstrand 


In Favor:  All



10 Shrine Road / NCC# 16(13) / Wetland Area Restoration (After-the-Fact) RDA / DOA

Applicant: Cheryl Danieli / Representative: Greener Horizon, LLC 

Nancy Hemingway said that this came in as a violation, with damage done by a machine for removal of trees. He responded by chipping all the trees and stabilizing the property by using the old wetland plans. They submitted a determination with a new wetland line. She recommends a determination with a condition that any work in the 50’ requires a delineation RDA or a notice.               

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to allow the buffer zone restoration and approve replanting pine trees already in place. Further work within the 50’no-disturb buffer to the wetland that will disturb soils and vegetation requires new wetland delineation other than planting and maintaining by hand the existing yard.  Positive 2B, a positive 5 and a negative 3.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All

435 (Rear) River Street (Lot 2) /SE52- 1027/Single-Family Dwelling & Site Work        NOI

Applicant: John Barry / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering 

Present: Greg Morse and John Barry.

Discussion: Greg Morse said that this is a NOI for a new lot. They would like to install a new septic system and new utilities. They are removing the existing structures, 2746 sq ft in the buffer zone. They are proposing a new structure of 796 sq ft in the buffer zone. They are removing 1,000 sq ft of impervious surface in the buffer zone. The DEP has no comments on this project. They’re keeping the existing house. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to approve the project as submitted that the applicant remove the pervious structure from the 1500’ wetland buffer as outlined by Greg Morse and replacing it with a pervious lawn thus reducing the site impact closer to the wetland approved under the previous delineation filing with the standard boilerplate conditions.

Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All
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Mount Blue Street, Lot 2 / SE52- 1025 / Single-Family Dwelling & Site Work            NOI  

Applicant: K & E Construction / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting  

Present: Rick Grady 

Discussion: Rick Grady said this is a vacant lot with two resource areas. The 100’ buffer zone to the wetland is well in front of the proposed home.  The 100’ buffer zone in the back was shown on the map. The work within the buffer zone would be approximately 65’ of driveway with underground water line and underground electric.  Erosion control is proposed in the back of the lot with the road protecting the front of the lot. Monuments were proposed. Nancy Hemingway asked that there be a marker respecting a vernal pool in the rear of the property. 

Kevin Kelly – abutter – Didn’t receive any notice for the hearing on the other side of the property that was developed. It was originally one lot and when they broke it up, they didn’t have the responsibility of notifying him. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to approve the boilerplate conditions and a condition that the 100’ buffer zone is preserved in perpetuity. 

Second: Bruce Humphrey  

In Favor:  All


13 Highfield Lane / NCC# 15(13) / Single-Family Home Construction             RDA / DOA

Applicant: J.P. Gallagher Construction / Representative: Al Loomis, McKenzie Engineering 

Present: Jay Gallagher

Discussion: Jay Gallagher comes before the Commission regarding a lot (Lot 7) they would like the model home to be built on. This is a 72-acre site with about the 32 acres of Conservation restricted land. Nancy Hemingway said that it’s clearing to the 50’ with a majority of the land already in protected open space. It is consistent with the neighboring lot. 

Motion:  Bob Woodill moved to approve as submitted as part of the open space residential subdivision layout with a positive 2A, a positive 5 and a negative 3.

Second: Lori Hillstrand 


In Favor:  All

32 Ford’s Crossing / SE52- 1024 / Pool & Pool House                                                     NOI 


Applicant: Joshua Phillips / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Present: Rick Grady 
Discussion: Rick Grady said this is an existing home. He has worked with the owners regarding the 50’ buffer line. They would like to replace the deck, install a pool, a small retaining wall, a pool house and a patio. Fencing is proposed along the 50’ buffer. There are 7 marker posts proposed along the existing tree line. They will keep proposed work out of the 50’ buffer. 

Nancy Hemingway distributed photos. She would like to see the construction zone tightened. The back area is estimated habitat.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to approve the NOI at 32 Ford’s Crossing with a standard boilerplate with an additional condition of putting a silt sock up to the 50’ line.

Second: Lori Hillstrand 


In Favor:  Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Lori Hillstrand and David Osborne.


Opposed: Bruce Humphrey 

95 Tiffany Road/NCC# 17(13)/Site Work associated w/single-family (After-the-Fact) RDA / 

Applicant: Jack Van Aken / Representative: N/A 





DOA
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said this was a house that requested internal work only. Additional work was conducted on the outside without a permit. Photos were shown. He is asking for a determination that would allow him to replant all the lawn and replace the bushes in front that were disturbed. 



Motion: Bob Woodill recommends a motion that recognizes that the applicant has responded quickly. That the delineation be accepted as a pre-existing delineation from a previous filing but that any further work requires a new delineation. That the work already done to repair the existing porches is allowed and a mitigation planting plan be submitted to the Commission for approval and implemented within three months and bounds put up. Mitigation plan be submitted to the agent for approval. 

Second: Bruce Humphrey 


In Favor:  All

13 and 15 Queen Anne’s Lane / EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2) / Burke & Kenney
Present: Mr. Burke & Mrs. Burke

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway met on site with the landowners, Brad Holmes and John Chessia. Everyone understood what needed to be done. The planting on lot 15 is going to proceed with the understanding that the landowners could be involved. This extends for two growing seasons after the plantings are made. 

Janet Burke said that the budget portion of the restoration plan has exceeded what she expected. Mr. Chessia recommends 13 hours for his work and also requests fees portal to portal. Mr. Holmes recommends 17 hours and he does list exactly what he is going to do. 

Nancy Hemingway said that they split 30 hours over 3 years. Mrs. Burke said that this was not specified nor is the scope of the evaluation the same as it is for the Kenney’s. She only needs to know that the plants will survive. 

Nancy Hemingway said that this is an Enforcement Order. 

Mr. Burke said that they all planted trees and shrubs on the property and only need to know if these would survive. Is it worth the fee they are charging? Nancy Hemingway said that this fee is for 3 years of monitoring and feels it is minimal. He will give a check of $1500 not that he’s happy and he doesn’t feel that this is fair. Bruce Humphrey asked that the agent speak to John Chessia regarding how he presents the bill. 


Hickory Hill Lane off River St.  EO#1(13) Cugnasca

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that Mr. Cugnasca came in to the office today and is pulling together an application. He asked if a couple of members would do a site visit since he feels he has done nothing wrong. He has hired a crew to remove debris by hand to remove the stream flow. He paid for a new surveyor and found that the property he was working on was town property. David Osborne will do a site visit.


61 Wilder Road / EO# 2(13) / Williams
Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that Mr. Williams contacted the office when he received the EO. He paid for a new surveyor and found that the property that he was working on was not his and instead, belongs to the town. 

He hired a crew to remove the debris out of the wetland area by hand. Nancy Hemingway would like a couple of Commission members to review this property. David Osborne and Bob Woodill conduct a visit. 

282 Lincoln Street / EO# 3(13) / Kenney 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway asked for the Commission to schedule a site visit. They had been removing debris from the wetland for years and claims they were protecting the wetland. They pulled out the debris and claims they didn’t fill the wetland. Nancy Hemingway feels that they are eliminating the wetland slowly, over time. David Osborne and Bob Woodill will conduct a site visit. 

294 Lincoln Street – reported violation

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said this is the abutting property. Reports had been made confirming that the homeowners at 294 have been felling a tree every day. There is a possibility that they are slowly filling in a wetland. Nancy Hemingway could not verify any of the trees being felled or the debris and oil being dumped. Investigative work will be done.

Letter permit requests

Bo Dyer of Stetson Kindred – Nancy Hemingway said that he has some trees with storm damage and he is requesting permission to park his vehicle outside the 100’ buffer zone and pull the trees down. The work will be done outside the buffer by hand. There is an old foundation that they’d like to re-expose. 

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to issue a permit allowing work to remove storm damaged trees and comply with the CR per Trustees of Reservations within the buffer zone (approximately 75’ from resource) with his equipment. Equipment is allowed within the field to the edge of the work area.
Second: Bruce Humphrey 

In Favor:  All
 22 Highfield Road –Nancy Hemingway said that this is conservation land. Jonathan Fabrezio is asking to allow him permission to have a vehicle come in and to remove 7 pine trees that are in danger of falling on his house due to loosened root systems. He will, for every tree taken down, replace it with an evergreen in the same location.

Motion: Bruce Humphrey moved to allow this under Agent’s discretion.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All 

43 Summer Street – Ed Erons would like to put an above the ground pool with some sand grading within the 50’ buffer but in lawn. Nancy Hemingway is okay with a letter permit. Bob Woodill considers this a temporary pool. David Osborne agrees with the letter. 

Motion: Marynel Halatsis moved to approve the ground pool with training materials and any other information available.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All

AGENTS REPORT: For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

Pleasant /George Road – site visit is 5/29/13. Important for Commission members to attend.

$1500 left in Commission budget – Money must be spent before 6/30/13.

SCIENCE AND REGULATION IN THE NEWS

EDUCATION AND TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES

And other such matters that may be pending before the Commission

Adjournment:

Motion: Bruce Humphrey adjourned at 10pm.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on June 18, 2013.  

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
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